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President’s Message

Hello Terrace Friends and Neighbors,

Winter is almost here, and we have accomplished so much. The 
Terrace Blvd. Park finally has a walking path, this along with the 
basketball hoops will be an amazing addition to our neighborhood! 
The end of the year is coming fast and with that comes more events 
like our Holiday Lighting Contest, and our 2nd annual Holiday Party 
with Santa. I look forward to seeing our neighborhood lit up for the 
holiday season. Remember when it Snows or is going to snow, please 
keep vehicles off the road so plows can get through to clear our 
roads. We have several volunteer positions available on our board, 
and with the end of the year also comes the election of officers for 
the association. I am sad to say this is my last president’s letter. It has 
been a pleasure to serve this neighborhood, and I am thankful that I 
had the opportunity to be involved with such an excellent group. If 
you are interested in an officer position or any available position on 
our board, please stop by one of our meetings at the Park Terrace 
United Methodist Church. Please be kind to one another, and here’s 
to a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season!

Joe Dapolito
TTCA President December 2023  
                                                                                 



Santa Claus is Coming to Town!!

On December 16th, Santa will be waiting to greet the 

Tioga Terrace children at the Park Terrace United Methodist Church 

on Glann Road. 

If you would like to talk to Santa and have some cookies and milk, 
please fill out the form, pick a time, and send it to:

LINDA RODEN  3 BROOKSIDE  AVE  E.   APALACHIN, NY 13732 by Dec. 5th.  

There will be 3 time slots to pick from and you can come at any time 
during that hour. 

Thank you!

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

To visit with Santa, please fill out this form and return it to: 

LINDA RODEN  at 3 BROOKSIDE  AVE  E.

APALACHIN, NY 13732 by Dec. 5th.

NAMES of child(ren) AGES    PHONE #    CIRCLE THE TIME YOU WILL  BE COMING

 

10:30-11:30     11:30-12:30     12:30-1:30



**A reminder from the Highway Superintendent**
Please be sure to place your garbage cans on the grass or in the 

driveway, not in the road on garbage day. This becomes a safety concern 
because the garbage trucks have to stop 

in the middle of the road to pick up the cans. 

2024 Tioga Terrace Civic Association Slate of Officers
**To be voted on at the December meeting 

on Friday, the 15th at 6:00.**
President - Meredith Bocek

Vice President - Mike Roberts
Secretary - POSITION OPEN
Treasurer - Nancy Sydlosky

If you are interested in running for secretary please contact 
Linda Roden at ljroden@stny.rr.com as soon as possible.

 ELF HELP WANTED

            The Tioga Terrace Santa is currently interviewing for a couple of 
teenage elves to help with the Santa visits at the Park Terrace Church on Glann 

Rd on December 16th from 10:00-1:00. Please contact Linda Roden at 
ljroden@stny.rr.com if you are interested in helping out. 

REMINDER ABOUT PARKING ON THE STREET IN THE WINTER
Per the Town of Owego Highway Department, there is no parking on the street 
between the hours of 2:00AM and 7:00 AM from November 15th - March 15th. 

To advertise in the TTCA newsletter, which is published 4 times a year (Spring, Fall, holiday and winter), 
and goes to almost 800 households, email Jennifer Savelli at jsavelli@uek12.org. Prices are: business 
card size $20, ¼ page $30, ½ page $50, full page $100. Checks should be payable to Tioga Terrace 

Civic Association and mailed to Jennifer Savelli at 5 Brookside Ave West. Inclusion is on a first come first 
served basis and as space allows. Payment must be made prior to acceptance. 

mailto:ljroden@stny.rr.com
mailto:ljroden@stny.rr.com
mailto:jsavelli@uek12.org


Tioga Terrace Halloween 
Party  & Parade
October  2023

The annual Halloween Party was held on Saturday, October 28th. Thank you so much to the 
Park Terrace United Methodist church for the use of your facilities for the afternoon and 

Pudgies of Vestal for the discounted rate for the pizza.
 

We had pizza, snacks and of course….candy!  The children played games with prizes and did 
Halloween crafts! We had 3 children win Barnes & Noble gift cards! 

We can’t do this event without the support of volunteers! A big thanks for all your help!





The Tioga Terrace Civic Association welcomes all the 
new arrivals to the Terrace! 

They all receive a bag of welcome information and goodies.

7 Cooper Drive - Rowena Pagarigan and Joani Vanstavern and children

28 Oakwood Drive - Sarah Schlacter and family

18 West Glann Road – Mohammed and Fahmida Haque and children

Welcome to 5 Elmwood Drive and 199 Gatewood Drive

TIOGA TERRACE CIVIC ASSOCIATION
Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of every month 

except during the months of July & August, at 7PM at 
the Park Terrace Community Methodist Church, 30 Glann Rd., Apalachin. 



The Holidays in the Terrace are the best ! I know I’m not the only one who 
loves the bright, cheery, and colorful lights and decorations throughout the 

Terrace so Do Your Thing & make it sparkle.

There will be 3 prizes this year for the brightest and the best . No specific 
categories, just the most loved.

We’ll be touring the Terrace between December 13th and December 18th to 
pick our favorites. I hope everyone is ready by then. The three winners will 
receive a gift card for a Tioga County business and the admiration of your 

neighbors.

Unfortunately, many houses in the Terrace do not have visible house numbers 
so if you see someone shining a flashlight on your mailbox or front door 

between December 13th and 18th, it’s likely us TTCA Decorating Elves looking 
for your house number.

It seems that our neighborhoods are more beautiful and bright every year. In 
2023, let’s light up the sky for Santa’s sleigh.

Christmas Tea
At the Park Terrace UMC
30 Glann Road, Apalachin

Monday, December 4th, 6:30 pm
Please join us for refreshments and 

Music by:
Tony Villecco, Tenor

John Isenberg, Piano
Please RSVP by December 1st

To: 607-625-4134

Tioga Terrace 14th Annual Holiday Lighting 
and Decorating Contest - 2023



                                                           TTCA   Board Members                                                               

Members Position E-Mail Address  Home Address Home Phone Other Phone

Hudson, Dan Photographer dadkat@msn.com 644-4337

Roberts, Barb Membership Chair automike77@gmail.com 37 Brookside Ave W

Bocek, Meredith Scholarship mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Sydlosky, Nancy Christmas Lights nsyd19@stny.rr.com 19 Oakwood Dr 258-0276 321-1879

Howard, Rose Highway/Legislative meem0331@gmail.com 607-761-5424

Bocek, Meredith Newcomers mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Dean, Bridget Newsletter Assist BDean70762@aol.com 15 Hillside Dr. 540-842-7776

Crescente, Shannan Secretary screscente@exitnys.com 3 W Glann Rd 972-9434

Dapolito, Joe President coojoe78@yahoo.com 31 W Glann Rd 651-7838

Fuerstenberg, Linda Newcomers Co-Chair lfuersten@yahoo.com 70 Frederick Dr 765-6678

Bocek, Meredith Special Events mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd.  658-6589

Lynch, Kate Halloween Decorations lynchura@stny.rr.com 17 Overbrook Dr 258-0128 765-5882

Mancinelli, Tara Halloween  Party taralazyriver22@gmail.com 4 Elmwood Dr 759-9518

Roberts, Mike Vice President automike77@gmail.com   37 Brookside Ave. W

Roden, Linda Santa Visits ljroden@stny.rr.com 3 Brookside Ave E 625-4198 727-0929

Savelli, Jennifer Newsletter Editor jsavelli@uek12.org 5 Brookside Ave W 651-5885

Showalter, Mike Website Admin diveinwatches@gmail.com 5 Frederick Dr 239-2072

Sydlosky, Nancy Treasurer nsyd19@stny.rr.com 19 Oakwood Dr 258-0276 321-1879

OPEN FOR 2024 SECRETARY 

OPEN POSITION Garage Sale 

Leveille, Tricia Parks/ Garden sleveille@stny.rr.com 8 Sequoia Lane 221-9722
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Terrace Talk is published by the Tioga Terrace Civic Association (TTCA), Apalachin, NY.  Discussion of 
issues herein is intended to educate and inform.  Advertisement in this publication does not constitute 

endorsement by the TTCA, nor is TTCA responsible in any way for goods or services advertised herein.  All 
submissions, including articles, letters or advertisements are subject to approval before publication. TTCA 
reserves the right to edit, refuse, reject or cancel any written work or ads at any time.   Comments may be 

addressed to Editor,  5 Brookside Ave. West, Apalachin, NY 13732, or email to jsavelli@uek12.org.
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